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 Meredith Whitten COMMNT2014/4334/P 30/07/2014  11:55:17 The CGCA welcomes efforts to return the shopfront of this listed building closer to the original 19th 

century shopfront, particularly those efforts that adhere to the Seven Dials Renaissance study (see p. 

52), which the applicant refers to in the supporting documents. This includes raising the fascia and 

glazing height to line up with adjoining properties and resulting in a more accurate and better 

proportioned design. However, as noted in the Seven Dials study, there are additional alterations that 

would more closely return this shopfront to its traditional appearance, namely (1) using a brass grille as 

a treatment for the ventilator; and (2) removing the obtrusive flood light fittings. The CGCA has no 

objection, provided these additional two alterations are included in the proposals.
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